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Abstract 

 

This Working Paper should not be reported as representing the views of the IMF.  
The views expressed in this Working Paper are those of the author(s) and do not necessarily represent 

those of the IMF or IMF policy. Working Papers describe research in progress by the author(s) and are 

published to elicit comments and to further debate.  

 
Recent studies on the relationship between financial development and poverty have been inconclusive. 

Some claim that, by allowing more entrepreneurs to obtain financing, financial development improves the 

allocation of capital, which has a particularly large impact on the poor. Others argue that it is primarily 

the rich and politically connected who benefit from improvements in the financial system. This paper 

looks at a sample of 37 countries in sub-Saharan Africa from 1992 through 2006. Its results suggest that 

financial deepening could narrow income inequality and reduce poverty, and that stronger property rights 

reinforce these effects. Interest rate and lending liberalization alone could, however, be detrimental to the 

poor if not accompanied by institutional reforms, in particular stronger property rights and wider access to 

creditor information.  
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